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House Majority Leader Ben Bowman Congratulates Newly 
Elected House Republican Leader Lucetta Elmer 

 
SALEM, Ore. – Oregon House Majority Leader congratulated Representative Lucetta Elmer 
(R-McMinnville) on being elected House Republican Leader last night. 
 
"It’s been a pleasure serving with Representative Elmer since we joined the House in 2023,” 
said Leader Bowman. “I know while we do not see eye-to-eye on every issue, we share a 
desire to improve the lives of Oregonians across our state. I look forward to working with her to 
find common ground and keep the Oregon House focused on delivering for the people we 
represent." 
 
Leader Bowman also thanked Representative Christine Drazan (R-Canby) for her service as 
House Republican Leader. 

“I want to thank Representative Drazan for her service to the state,” said Leader Bowman. 
“While we have disagreed on important issues – we have always done so with respect. More 
importantly, we have also found meaningful ways to work together. She has been a tireless 
voice for her community, and I know she will continue to be.” 

 
 
 

# # # 

mailto:Mack.Smith@oregonlegislature.gov

